
Concluding Statement 
It is clear that, with the nature of the businesses evolving on the land, there is a real need 
for facilities to support these operations. With the running of a smallholding and rearing of 
livestock there is a requirement for temporary accommodation for seasonal workers. 
Through the camping season it will be essential to have accommodation for the 
management of Go Lightly Yurts. There is a necessity to protect and store equipment, 
tools, livestock fodder and hay. 
In the current economic climate it is beneficial to be generating rural economic diversity 

and interesting employment. Pen-y-Bwr Farm and Go Lightly Yurts will be exemplifying 
and educating environmentally friendly, low-impact practice, and providing space for 
businesses to showcase their services. They will also be increasing and improving public 
access with the evolution of camping facilities and a nature trail. 


